# GUNPOWDER

CAPITAL CORP

# **News Release**

### **Gunpowder Capital Corp., Announces Change of Auditor.**

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Feb 6<sup>th</sup>, 2017

**Toronto, Ontario, February 6<sup>th</sup>, 2017** – Gunpowder Capital Corp., (CSE: GPC), (CSE: GPC.PR.A), (Frankfurt: YS6N), ("Gunpowder"), (the "Corporation") announced today that the Board of Directors have approved a change in its auditor. Effective February 6th, 2017, the Corporation's Audit Committee and its Board of Directors have accepted the resignation of Ross Pope LLP (the "Former Auditor") and have appointed McGovern, Hurley, Cunningham LLP (the "Successor Auditor") as the Corporation's new auditor until the close of the next annual general meeting of the Corporation.

The Corporation has already sent a Notice of Change of Auditor (the "Notice") to the Former Auditor and to the Successor Auditor and has received a letter from each, addressed to the Ontario Securities Commission, and stating that they agree with the information contained within the Notice. The Notice, together with the two letters from the Auditors will be filed onto SEDAR accordingly.

There were no disagreements or unresolved issues with the Former Auditor on any matter of audit scope or procedures, accounting principles or policies, or financial statement disclosure. It is the Corporation's opinion that there have been no "reportable events" (as defined in National Instrument 51-102 - Continuous Disclosure Obligation) between the Corporation and the Former Auditor.

### For further information please contact:

Mr. Frank Kordy Interim CEO & Director Gunpowder Capital Corp. T: (647) 466-4037

E: frank.kordy@gunpowdercapitalcorp.com

Mr. Paul Haber CFO Gunpowder Capital Corp. T: (416) 363-3833

E: paul.haber@gunpowdercapitalcorp.com

### **Forward-Looking Statements**

Information set forth in this news release may involve forward-looking statements under applicable securities laws. The forward-looking statements contained herein are expressly qualified in their entirety by this cautionary statement. The forward-looking statements included in this document are made as of the date of this document and the Corporation disclaims any intention or obligation to update or revise any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise, except as expressly required by applicable securities legislation. Although Management believes that the expectations represented in such forward-looking statements are reasonable, there can be no assurance that such expectations will prove to be correct. This news release does not constitute an offer to sell or solicitation of an offer to buy any of the securities described herein and accordingly undue reliance should not be put on such. Neither CSE nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined in the policies of the CSE accepts responsibility for the adequacy or accuracy of this release.